
Appendix C - Community Council summary 
 
As part of the Transport Plan consultation officers attended all eight community 
councils in January and February 2011. The approach was tailored to the needs of 
each meeting and included presentations, workshops, real time voting on key issues 
and informal discussions with councillors and local people. All attendees were invited 
to complete our questionnaire on key issues raised by the Plan.  

Particular issues raised are summarised below. 

• Bermondsey Community Council highlighted the need to support local 
businesses when considering parking policy. There was less support for night 
time deliveries to relieve day time congestion. 

• Camberwell Community Council raised the issue of cyclist safety and 
inconsiderate cycling, with a particular interest in the Mayor’s cycle 
superhighway programme. Road maintenance was also raised. 

• Nunhead and PR Community Council raised the issue of bus services in the 
local area and noted the general contents of the Plan. 

• Borough and Bankside Community Council highlighted the need to provide 
quiet routes for cyclists, strongly supported the proposed 20 mph policy and the 
potential for night time deliveries. 

• Dulwich Community Council highlighted concerns about poor public transport 
provision in the area, in relation to both bus and rail services. 

• No specific feedback was received from Rotherhithe, Peckham or Walworth 
Community Councils. 

 
 
 


